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January 12, 2018 

Letter of Intent from Oregon Liquor Control Commission 

Re:  Marijuana fee approval and ratification  

Dear Co-chairs Courtney and Nathanson: 

The 2015 Legislature passed House Bill 3400, which governs the regulation of recreational and medical 
marijuana.  The bill directs the Oregon Liquor Control Commission (OLCC) to establish fees for 
recreational marijuana licenses in rule. The 2017 Legislature added two new responsibilities for the 
recreational and medical marijuana programs that require additional fees.  SB 1057 created the ability for 
recreational producers to add additional canopy for medical marijuana patients under rules established by 
OLCC.  This registration will require an annual fee of $100 to complete the requirements of the 
certification.  SB 1015 will allow growers of hemp to deliver product into the OLCC recreational 
marijuana system and allows OLCC to charge a fee for registration of hemp producers to cover additional 
costs of the new program.  OLCC established a fee of $500 for hemp growers.  Both fees were established 
in rule and passed by the Commission on December 18, 2017. 

The Commission’s Legislatively Approved Budget under HB 5019 for marijuana regulation is $14.5 
million to cover administration costs for the marijuana program during the 2017-19 biennium.  Fees were 
established in rule based on anticipated program costs and the number of licenses expected during the 
2017-19 biennium.  Fee revenue is anticipated to generate $19.1 million of in funds during the 2017-19 
biennium to cover the costs of program administration and provide for a three month ending balance at 
the end of the biennium.  License fees are required to cover all marijuana programs costs.  The new fees 
for additional medical canopy and hemp registration are expected to generate $26,000 in the current 
biennium and $52,000 in the next biennium   Fees are evaluated biennially to insure that they cover the 
costs of administering the recreational marijuana program and do not exceed the costs of covering 
program expenses. 

These two new fees were submitted to the Department of Administrative Services and ratified on January 
8, 2018.  The Oregon Liquor Control Commission is requesting legislative approval for the two new fees 
adopted by the Commission and ratified by DAS. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steve Marks 

Executive Director 
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